## Local Plan

From: Carole Bate

To: www.localplan@warrington.gov.uk

Date: Thursday, 13 June 2019 10:38 BST

Dear sirs. We have been residents 30 Of those years we have battled hard against the continual applications by SATNAM MILLENIUM to develop the land at PEEL HALL. As you are aware this land is currently included in the Councils Local Plan. Despite the campaign against the Local Plan and specifically the campaign by the community in the Peel Hall area, it appears the council continues to ignore the residents, the residents who voted them into office...I say this because this is what I hear from conversations with other residents and what I read in the local press..We are writing to register our strong objection to the LOCAL PLAN and my reasons are..The land at Peel Hall should be removed from the local plan. Time after time Satnams planning applications are rejected because the the are seen as lacking sustainability. It is the last bit of green space in this part of Warrington...WHEN ITS GONE ITS GONE..The latest application was for 1200 houses..This would create further transport chaos...our transport system is already under stress..Air pollution is one of the largest problems as we have one of the highest polluted areas in the country...Schools are over subscribed with no plan to take in the amount of new pupils it will bring to the area...Our local Hospital is under great strain...imagine what happens when more people move here..(SPEND OUR MONEY ON HELPING OUR NHS SERVICES).. No respect for the wonderful wildlife we have up in this area is an abomination.. In our opinion which I presume doesn't count for nothing after never missing a single rate payment in over 50 years may I hasten to add..its about time you listened to the residents and remove this land at PEEL HALL immediately and remove the green land space which are currently included....yours faithfully Mr & Mrs G.H. Bate.. Warringtonians through and through

